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Increased tolerance for cross-border 
workers between Belgium and 
Luxembourg 
As mentioned in our previous tax alert of 14 December 2021, Belgium and 
Luxembourg have agreed to increase the 24-day tolerance provided in the 
Belgium-Luxembourg tax treaty to 34 days as from 2022.  

As a result, a Belgian resident taxpayer employed in Luxembourg by a 
Luxembourg employer would be allowed to work for up to 34 days during the 
year outside Luxembourg, while remaining exclusively taxable in Luxembourg.  

The draft bill ratifying the necessary avenant to the treaty has been introduced 
to parliament and is expected to be adopted prior to 31 December 2022, 
enabling the increased tolerance to apply as from 1 January 2022.  

According to the Belgian government, this enhanced tolerance would further 
facilitate the working life of many cross-border workers and contribute to 
strengthening the excellent economic and political ties between Belgium and 
Luxembourg. The budgetary impact for Belgium is likely to be very limited. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www2.deloitte.com/content/dam/Deloitte/be/Documents/tax/TaxAlerts/IndividualTaxAlerts/GES%20Alert%20-%20Tax%20tolerance%20for%20cross-border%20workers%20-%2014%20Dec21.pdf
https://www2.deloitte.com/content/dam/Deloitte/be/Documents/tax/TaxAlerts/IndividualTaxAlerts/Draft%20Bill_GES%20Alert.pdf
http://www2.deloitte.com/us/en.html


Contacts   

If you have any questions concerning the items in this alert, please contact 
your usual tax consultant at our Deloitte office in Belgium or: 
 
• Frédéricq Jacquet, frjacquet@deloitte.com, +32 2 600 65 29 
• Geoffrey Honhon, ghonhon@deloitte.com, + 32 2 800 26 07 
 
For general inquiries, please contact: 
bedeloittetax@deloitte.com, + 32 2 600 60 00 
 
Be sure to visit us at our website: Deloitte Tax 

 

Stay tuned with the latest developments: 
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